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TIME EXTENSION OF EXPIRATION OF REGIONAL GENERAL PERMITS (RGPs)  
POA-1993-00010-M4, Residential Development, 

POA-1993-00011-M4, Linear Infrastructure Development, and 
POA-1993-00012-M4, Commercial, Institutional and Community Development 

 
The United States (U.S.) Army Corps of Engineers (Corps), Alaska District, in accordance with 
regulations pursuant to Section 404 of the Clean Water Act (Public Law 95-217, 33 U.S.C. 
1344 et. Seq.) is extending the date of expiration of the three RGPs referenced above.  These 
RGPs will expire on April 30, 2021. 
 
These RGPs are specific to the authorization of the discharge of dredged or fill material for 
residential, commercial, institutional, community, and linear infrastructure purposes into certain 
wetlands within the Municipality of Anchorage (MOA), Alaska.  To view the RGPs, their terms 
and conditions, visit:  https://www.poa.usace.army.mil/Missions/Regulatory/Special-Public-
Notices/. 
 
This six month time extension for the use of these RGPs is being issued to maintain continuity 
of authorization for those permittees operating under one or more of these RGPs, while the 
Corps completes the environmental and procedural evaluation for their potential reissuances. 
 
The Corps anticipates deciding whether to reissue the RGPs no later than April 30, 2021.  If 
the Corps chooses to reissue the RGPs, a Special Public Notice to solicit public and agency 
comment on the proposed reissuances will be published in advance of April 30, 2021.  Should 
these RGPs be reissued, their current versions would be superseded by the revised RGPs on 
the date of reissuance. 
 
 
 

 Special Public Notice   
 



Please contact Roberta Budnik via email at:  roberta.k.budnik@usace.army.mil, or by phone  
at 907-753-2785, (toll free from within Alaska at 800-478-2712) or by the address above if you 
have any questions or requests for additional information.  
 
 
 
 

District Commander 
U.S. Army, Corps of Engineers 
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